
 

Contra Costa County Fire Protection District 

Battalion 2 

Incident Notification 

 
DATE: January 27, 2019 
TIME OF ALARM: 2029 hrs.  
TYPE OF ALARM: Structure Fire 
LOCATION: 415 Saddlebrook Ln. Pleasant Hill 
RESPONSE: 4 Type 1 Engines, 2 Truck Companies, 2 Battalion Chiefs, 1 Fire Investigator, 1 Shift Training 
Captain 
ASSISTING AGENCIES: PG & E, Pleasant Hill PD 
TOTAL FIRE PERSONNEL AT SCENE: 22 
 

A single alarm working fire was reported at 415 Saddlebrook Ln in Pleasant Hill.  Upon arrival, Engine 13 

(Martinez) reported black smoke from the garage of a two story house.  A well coordinated fire attack by 

Engine 2 and Engine 13, enabled crews to declare knock down on the fire within 10 minutes.  All units 

assigned to the fire were committed to checking for extension in the house, searching for victims, 

providing water supply, ventilating the house and overhauling the structure to ensure that the fire was 

completely extinguished. 

Two adults managed to flee the structure without injuries.  In addition, the fire was kept to the garage 

with minimal damage to the interior of the house.   

The fire is believed to be started from smoking materials on the exterior.   

Feel free to contact me if you have any comments or questions regarding this incident. 

 

Vito Impastato, Battalion Chief 
925-383-5018   
vimpa@cccfpd.org 
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